
 The Heads-up for the week ahead….. 
 

MONDAY - ​Last day of the Book Fair (open 8.45-9.15am; 2.45-3.15pm) 

TUESDAY - ​Mrs Pearson & Mrs Topp at Math’s Support Teacher Impact Workshop  
WEDNESDAY - ​Reporoa Nurse visiting for HPV vaccination & Year 5/6 puberty talk 

THURSDAY - ​Graduation Lunch for our Year 8 students (in hall with whanau) 1.30pm 

FRIDAY - ​End of Year reports sent home 
TRIVIA NIGHT​ in our community hall - this is a fundraiser for our school, ​please 
get a team together​ and come along for a fun community night​.  Book your team 
table at the office before the day.  Great prizes sponsored by Vetora, Animal Health 
Services, FMG, and more……. 
 
 

  ​UPCOMING DATES: 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  ​ Start date for 2021 - Tuesday 2nd February 2021 
 

WHANAU SURVEY​ RESULTS​ -  ​The results of the survey have been closely 
considered and the best outcome for our classrooms in 2021 is for Te Ruma 
Puawai to have a screenflex divider installed so each classroom has its own 
space.  This was the overwhelming majority request received in the surveys. 
We will be able to pull back the divider to use the whole space for shared 
lessons and/or assemblies when required.  So this should be the best use 
for our classroom spaces.  Thank you all for the responses to feed into our 
thinking around this important planning. The last page of this newsletter has 
class groups and teachers for 2021. 
The information around what you like, what we could improve etc. will be 
published in next week's newsletter.  We are incorporating many of the 
ideas in our future planning. 
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PLEASE RETURN ALL P.E UNIFORMS, CUPS & TROPHIES TO THE OFFICE 
ASAP. 

We have been very lucky and awarded a grant from Sport 
Waikato to replenish our ​P.E. uniform supplies​. To get an 
accurate idea of sizes needed, we are hoping you will be able to 
send the uniforms back ASAP​.  Also with the end of term quickly 
approaching we’d like any ​trophies or cups back​ to be engraved 

in time for end of year prize giving on ​Thursday 3rd December. 
 
POOL KEYS ​- these are available to be hired for $50 - can be used the whole season. 
You must come into the office to collect and sign a pool use agreement.  :) 
 
SCHOOL PRIZEGIVING - END OF YEAR ASSEMBLY FOR WHOLE SCHOOL!​  On 
Thursday 3rd December we are holding the end of year assembly for the school.  This 
starts at 6pm and each class shares an item, the whole school takes part in a kapa 
haka performance (led by Matua Grant Hohepa), the school cups & trophies are 
awarded, our Year 8 students present their farewell speeches and every student is 
given a gift.  There will be a light supper with tea and coffee afterwards.  

 
MONDAY SCHOOL VALUES AWARDS 

 

RM 4 ​ - Joshua Inwood, Cruz Trumper, Charlotte 
Hornby, Josie Morris, Courtney McKay 
 

POD 1​ - George Coker, Jade Hirst, Heidi 
Versteynen, Lucy Menzies  
 
 

POD 2​ ​- Hunter Woulfe, Arvontia Mcleod-Larkins 
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GPA​ - Kelly Teague, Leion Brown 

G.P.A. Beach Camp 2020 - Ohope Beach 
 

Last week the GPA class had 3 days/2 nights on camp at Ohope Beach. During their 3 days away 
they visited Mataatua House, Whakatane Observatory, Diveworks Boat Tours, swam daily and were 
guided on the Kiwi Walk. They had an awesome time and were very fortunate with the weather.  A 

3 



huge thank you to Southern Trust for granting $1750 towards the trip, Mr Burnett and Mrs Hornby for 
accompanying the class, and Mr Topp and Miss Mitchell for planning and running the camp. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR LOCAL  BUSINESSES THAT 
SUPPORT US 

 

Call Scott 

0276308245  

Local Builder 
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